Ref. A
Presbytery Roundtable
Sept. 20, 2023
Presbytery of Southern New England
Submitted by Mildred McNeill, Roundtable Chairperson
FOR INFORMATION:
The Presbytery Roundtable held meetings on September 5 and September 12. At these meetings the Roundtable:
September 5
Approved Elder Ralph Jones, First New Haven, as ordination exam reader.
Heard reports from the General Presbyter and the Stated Clerk
Reviewed a proposed docket for the September Presbytery meeting. Put off final approval until the Roundtable’s September 12 meeting
Discussed possible dates for Presbytery meetings in 2024 and will revisit them at the October Roundtable meeting
Discussed the Book of Order amendments that the General Presbyter will walk through at the September Presbytery meeting. Each session will need to put anti-racism and harassment policies in place at the congregational level.
Heard a report from the administrative commission to the Igreja Presbiteriana Brasileira Hyannis. Suggested that a report to Presbytery be considered for the November meeting.
September 12
Completed review of the docket for the September 20 Presbytery meeting
Reviewed the in-process draft budget that will go before Presbytery at the September meeting
Formed a sub-committee to review the Presbytery meeting months and times and the pluses/minuses of hybrid or solely in-person meetings.
Set the next Roundtable meeting date as Oct. 17.

